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OFFICERS FOR 2015 
 
President– Chris Gillespie, (513) 910-4937 
 
V/P-Programs – Sandra Egolf, 571-7220 
 
Secretary – Judy Frankel, 672-8424 
 
Treasurer–Becky Barnes, 703-309-4498 
 
New Member Mentoring Cooridinator – Chris Babich,  
626-4460 
 
AQS Books-Helen Williams, 637-4974 
 
Coastal Women's Shelter –Mary Ann DeRossett, 
 638-5132 
 
Historian – Phyllis Prideaux, 288-4186 
 
Nursing Home Quilts- Dean Stevens, 633-5936 
 
Children’s Charity Quilts-Lorraine Wocel. 636-3471 
 
Military – Roberta (Bobbie) Gould, 288-4615 
 
Sunshine- Pat Phillips, 288-5625 
 
Block of the month – Dorothy Najarian  847 308-9678 
 
Librarian– Rosemary Trabucchi, 637-9473 
 
Membership- Diana Rezab, 636-5919 
 
Newsletter Editor & Newsletter Mailings 
Sandy Smith - 619-647-5515 
imsimplysandy@yahoo.com 
 
Fall Retreat –1st Week -Mary Ann DeRossett 638-5132    
2nd Week - Chris Gillespie, 513-910-4937 
Winter Retreat – Ruth Powers, 634-9470 
Spring Retreat – Rosemary Trabucchi, 637-9473 
 
Hospitality –Diana Rezab, 636-5919 
 
Website –Ruth Powers, 634-9470, 
twinriversquilters@yahoo.com 
 
Day of Sharing 2015 – Penny Finney & Jeannie Batten, 
252 617-7811 
  
Quilt Show 2014 –Rosemary Trabucchi , 637-9473 
& Phyllis Prideaux , 288-4186 
 
Raffle Quilt – Kathy Farrar 635-1927 
 
Community Service Coordinator – Alvina Diello, 
638-8961 and Pat Phillips, 288-5625 
 
 

NOVEMBER 2015 

THE QUILTERS 
QUILL 
     Board Meeting November 5, 2015   
     Business MeetingNovember 19, 2015    
     www.twinriversquiltersguild.com 

From the President 

My thanks to the Day of Sharing Committee lead by Jeannie Batten, 
Sandy Smith, Diana Rezab, and Sue Marra and for the Decorating 
Committee lead by Cathy Cox.  We now have a new record 
attendance of over 215 people.  It was an outstanding success, with 
lots and lots of positive feedback.  You all have worked so hard on this 
event for so many years and each event has been wonderful.  This 
team has decided to step down and we will be looking for another 
team of leaders to plan and host this event in 2017.  If anyone is 
interested, please let me know. 
 
In addition we have had two wonderful retreat weeks. The first week 
had 20 attendees and week two had 30 attendees. Great times were 
had by all… Both the January and March Retreats are now full and 
accepting wait list names. For February, please reach out to Sue 
Kleeman or Ruth Powers. For March, please reach out to Rosemary 
Trabucchi.    
 
Well, we are now in the midst of our Holiday season and I am sure we 
are all working on beautiful gifts for friends, friends, family, and the 
community.  Wishing you’all a wonderful Thanksgiving and I’ll see you 
at the Holiday Party on December 10th. 
 
Chris 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reminder - All members must wear their official TRQG nametags to every meeting 
and activity or pay the price...$0.50 to the kitty.  It is for safety reasons required by the 
church.  The church personnel do not recognize any other nametags! 

http://www.twinriversquiltersguild.com/


Page 2 of 11 

VICE-PRESIDENT  

As this year as a board member comes to a 
close, I thank you all for your support. I 
could never have imagined what fun you 
would make it for me. Your spirits of service 
and play have shown me we are never too 
old to learn new tricks. Thank you again! 
Sandra 
 

AQS 

Just a reminder if you want books I can order at 
30 % off.    
Helen Williams – 
 

COASTAL WOMEN’S 

SHELTER (CWS) 

As we approach the holidays, the staff of 

CWS has asked for donations of Christmas 

stockings, ornaments, gift wrapping 

supplies, hams or frozen turkeys. The non-

perishable items may be brought to our 

meetings, but I prefer that you deliver the 

food items to the CWS offices at 1333 S. 

Glenburnie Road, during regular business 

hours, M-F from 8am to 5pm.  

 

This month we will begin shopping for the 

CWS Christmas Adopt a Family program. 

Several members have asked to be shoppers 

again this year. If you would like to help, 

please contact me at 638-5132. We will be 

shopping in late November and early 

December.  

 

Thank you sincerely for everything you do 

for CWS. Your financial generosity at each 

meeting and your donations of supplies are 

helping to make a huge difference in the 

lives of women and children dealing with 

domestic violence. Happy Holidays! 
 
Mary Ann DeRossett 
 

HISTORIAN:  

 

If you have pictures you would like to share   

please  send them to  Phyllis Prideaux 

 

Twin Rivers Quilters Guild is now on Facebook! 
Visit 
https://www.facebook.com/TwinRiversQuiltersG
uild and Like us. Admin for our Facebook page 
is currently Lynn Peck-Collins. Email information 
and photos of events to 
lpcollins@embarqmail.com or text me 410-302-
2929 and it will be posted!   
Lynn Peck-Collins 
 

MILITARY QUILTS 
 
A huge thank you for the 12 quilts donated 
this month!   Thanks to Phyllis Prideaux, Adah 
Walker, Karen Dodd for the A/E quilts and 
Ruth Powers, Phyllis, Adah, Alvina Diello, 
Rosemary Trabucchi, and Janet Keefe for the 
Veterans quilts.  I now have more than a 
dozen quilts to take to the Kinston's Veterans 
Home and 4 quilts to send to the Air Evac unit 
in Germany.  One small reminder, please 
attach a label to your quilt.  Thanks again for 
your generosity in supporting our troops and 
veterans. 
 Roberta (Bobbie) Gould  

 

NURSING HOME  

QUILTS 

 We had five lap quilts donated this month 
and  one fidget  Quilt. Those were from 
members : Ruth Powers, Phyllis Prideaux  
( three), Kay Amend, and Evelyn Bernhardt. 
Thank you ladies so much, these will keep 
some senior citizens warmer this winter. 
Keep making those quilts,  they are most 

https://www.facebook.com/TwinRiversQuiltersGuild
https://www.facebook.com/TwinRiversQuiltersGuild
mailto:lpcollins@embarqmail.com
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appreciated by the  Nursing homes that I 
deliver to. And as usual thank you for all you 
do. 
Dean Stevens 

 

CHILDREN’S 

CHARITY QUILTS  
 
The following people turned in the 
following 6 beautiful quilts: Dean Stevens 
1, Jan Penner 1, Mary O'Neill 2, 
Adah Walker 1, and Chris Youngs 1.  
I also received some pull tabs. 
Thanks, Lorraine Wocel 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT 

The following get well cards were sent to 
Linda Bory for foot surgery, Marie Garber 
for knee surgery and to Mary E Bruce who 
was in the hospital but now home.  Please 
let me know if you know of anyone who 
needs a card.  Also, my e-mail has 
changed.  Please contact me at 
pat.phillips@suddenlink.net. 
Pat Phillips 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

WISHES  

The Twin River Quilt Guild would like to 
wish the following members a very happy 
birthday and many blessing in their new 
year.  Janet McLean, Judy Frankel, Pat 
Mayo, Gini Breaton, Ronnie Colone, Ed 
Dzioba, Jean Massey, Suzie Hardy. 
Barbarajean   

 
 
 
 
 

 

BLOCK OF THE 

MONTH 

The winners of this months blocks were 
Kathy Farrar and Dean Stevens.  each  
received eight Log Cabin Blocks enough to 
make a small quilt.   Our next block which is 
due in January is the Bean Patch.  As 
always if anyone needs help or would like to 
suggest a block please call either Dorthy 
Najarian or myself or see either of us at 
stitch and chat. 
 
Have a safe and Happy Thanksgiving! 
Dorothy Najarian or Ed Dzioba. 
 

MEMBERSHIP 

Don’t forget to bring your 2016 membership 
dues ($30) to the Holiday Luncheon. There 
will be box to drop your check and form into. 
If there needs to be a correction to your 
address, phone # or email, please let me 
know and I will put it in our newsletter for 
the membership to make the change in their 
directory.  
 
Remember if your email is not forwarded to 
me you will not be not be notified of any 
guild actvities. 
 
E-mail changes:  
Janet McLean, khmclean@yahoo.com  
Ruth Powers, genput1704@hotmail.com 
Beverly Nicholson, Ultraquilt@gmail.com 
New Members: 
 
Jeannine Plourde – 101 White Ash Lane, 
NB, 28562, 623-628-0777, 
bryjnine@hotmail.com.  
Jeannine started quilting in 1995 and is 
hoping to really get into. She was 
introduced to our guild by a friend. 
 

mailto:pat.phillips@suddenlink.net.
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Mary Ann Cosxon – 4105 Sage Close, NB 
28562, macoxson@gmail.com. Mary Ann 
moved here with her husband Sam from 
VA. She loves making scrap quilts. She was 
introduced to our guild through our website. 
 
Diana Rezab, Membership Chair 
 

LIBRARY 

Cathy Cox has graciously offered to take 
over the Library as of January,   thank you, 
Cathy, I am sure you will enjoy the job!  An 
updated list of our Library Books has been 
posted on the website, the new list will also 
be available in the cabinet with the books. 
Please be sure to use the index card 
system when you borrow a book or DVD. 
Rosemary Trabucchi 
 

2016 RAFFLE QUILT 

I am thrilled to announce that our showing 
of the raffle quilt and sales of tickets at the 
New Bern Holiday Show was a great 
success.  Our gross sales were $925.  I 
would like to thank all the ladies that gave of 
their time to help with the sales table. We 
sold a lot of tickets and  met many 
interesting people.  There were a few 
inquiries about joining the guild also.  The 
best comment of the weekend?   Does it 
come in different sizes? that had me 
holding my sides laughing. 
 
The quilt will be on display at the Duffy 
Center in February with lots of ticket sales 
anticipated there.  I have made initial 
contact for the Farmers Market and we will 
start selling tickets there in March.  As soon 
as dates are finalized I will have sign up 
sheets available. We are off to a  good 
start.  If anyone would like more tickets or 
has not picked up their envelope of tickets 
please feel free to contact me via e-mail or 
telephone. 
 

Winter 

retreat 
We had great response to sign-up for 
Winter Retreat at the meeting.  There are no 
openings left however we will take names in 
case of cancellations.  Call or email either 
Sue Kleeman or Ruth Powers if you want 
your name on the list.  We do keep a list if 
we have more names than slots because 
we always have a cancellation or two.  The 
number of attendees is limited because of 
the size of our sewing room.  It’s first come-
first served, so let us know.  Dates are 
January 18-22, 2016, at the Clam Digger 
Inn on Atlantic Beach.  You must call in 
(252-247-4155) with your credit card to 
reserve your room, or do it online.  Be sure 
to tell them you are with the Twin Rivers 
Quilters.  Many of us go down on Sunday 
afternoon prior to the “official” start date of 
Jan. 18.  If the Bogue Room is not busy that 
Sunday, we can get in there to set up our 
machines and sew. 

Thanks, Ruth Powers 

 

DAY OF SHARING 
“Spooling Around” 

Thank you to all guild members that helped 
make our Day of Sharing a great success!  
Thank you committee members, too!  I 
received a lot of positive comments from 
guild members and guests.   
Thanks,Jeanne Batten  

 

DONATIONS 
 
Bring your hotel/motel soaps, shampoos and 
lotions to the guild to be given to Religious 
Community Services (RCS) by Alvina Diello.  Or 
if you choose, you can take your donations 
directly to RCS. 
They are located at 919 George Street, New 
Bern and also are in charge of the homeless 
shelter and soup kitchen.   
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RCS does not sell anything that is donated to 
them  - they give it to the needy or use it in the 
soup kitchen.  They also take household items 
as well as furniture.  They have a van and will 
come and pick up large items.  Thank you for 
your thoughtfulness and caring for those less 
fortunate. 
Alvina Diello 
 

2015-2016 

ChallengE quilt    

 
We eagerly look forward to seeing all the 
Red and White Challenge Quilts at Bee by 
the River! 2016. 
 
Please note that all the fabric packets have 
been distributed. 
Rosemary 
 

HOLIDAY 

LUNCHEON 
 
Be sure to save the date: Dec. 10, 2015  for 
our Holiday Luncheon. The last day to sign 
up will be Dec. 3rd at Stitch and Chat. 
Please carpool if possible and arrive no 
sooner than 11:30. 
Thanks,Kit Crouch 
 

 

 

NOTES FROM THE 

EDITOR 

Got any “TIPS OR TRICKS” to save time or money or 

make the job easier when quilting? 

Send me an e-mail imsimplysandy@yahoo.com and we 

will share with all.  Don’t forget to put TRQG in title    

box.  

TIPS OR TRICKS FOR MONTH 

Alternative fabric spray for quilts; 

 Use "potato vodka"  Boil tap water and let 

cook; then mix 1oz potato vodka to 8 oz of 

water.  

Less expensive than commercial spray and it 

leaves no residue or odor.  Submitted by 

Gail Banks..Thanks Gail 
 

Ok it’s your turn….turn in some hints or tricks for our 

next newsletter cause I’m running out of ideas..  

GETTING RID OF or LOOKIN 4 
Got any “GETTIN RID OF or LOOKIN 4”?  Send me an 

e-mail and I’ll post it in newsletter 

imsimplysandy@yahoo.com with all the information.  Be 

sure to put in the title TRQG or I will not open it if I    

don’t recognize your e-mail address.  In addition, as       

a member you may also advertise for FREE once a   

year anything you would like to SELL.  After that,         

the fee is $25.00.  

  

Just a reminder: 

 
Business Meeting Etiquette 
In the interest of expediting our meetings, keep 
the flow going, and showing respect to each 
other, the following will be implemented.  
Our bylaws state that we conduct meetings 
following Roberts Rules of order, therefore if you 
would like to speak to the membership, raise 
your hand, be recognized, give your name and 
state your business. 
In order to try to make the meeting shortened, 
please try to arrive 30 minutes early (9:30am) to 
do your sign in, get Block of the month, take 
care your procedural items before the meeting is  
 
called to order at 10:00am. That we can have 
your full-undivided attention for the meeting, 
eliminate confusion, and make the meeting 
shorter.  Thank you, 

 

MENTORING 

COMMITTEE  
 
The purpose of the committee is to "act as 
the contact for a new member for questions 

mailto:imsimplysandy@yahoo.com
mailto:imsimplysandy@yahoo.com
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and to create a positive means for new 
members to easily understand the fun and 
the many opportunities of being an active 
TRQG member" (more or less a Chris 
Gillespie quote). 
 
If there is a newcomer out there that we missed 

please contact Chris Babich at 626-4460 or 

chris.babich@gmail.com to let me know. 

 

FYI 
 
The Sun Journal is now taking donations for 
several animal groups.  If you have kitty 
pillows, they will take them for distribution.  
In the past month or so, TRQG has donated 
pillows.  Thanks to Adah Walker (4), Jeanne 
Batten  (2), and Ruth Powers (4).  Please 
remember if you take them over there, do 
let me know how many you have taken.  
Thank you. 
Ruth Powers 
 
Just a reminder 
Those who collect money for trqg should be 

aware of good financial practices: 
 
1) Money collected should be turned on the day 
collected 
2) A list of people should be turned in with the 
money 
3) Please use checks for all except $2 
community classes 
4) If the treasurer gives you a check, please 
cash it asap 
5) No one but the treasurer should be depositing 
into our account  

Thanks.   Becky 
 
WEBSITE: If you have a problem with getting 
the newsletter from the website to your 
computer, start with several things first.  Make 
sure your Adobe Reader is updated.  It is free.  
Karen Dodd suggested if you exclusively use a 
particular search engine, ie, Google, then try 
another search engine, ie, Yahoo or Google 
Chrome.  If you are still having a problem, Karen 
said you could contact her.  Thanks. 
  

COMMUNITY 

QUILTS 

Community Service Workshop - January 28 
(9:30 am - 1:30 pm)  We have 27 ladies 
signed up for this class.  WOW!!  
Unfortunately, our room cannot 
accommodate any more machines.  
However, if you would like to come and help 
cut strips, iron or just observe, please do 
so.  Please bring:  Sewing machine with 
walking foot attachment, Rotary Cutter/small 
cutting matt.  Basic sewing supplies 
(scissors, thread, etc.)  Scrap material or 
(we have lots of scraps that will be 
provided)  LUNCH.  We will be sewing on 
paper using a flip and sew technique. 
OPTIONAL:  we will be sewing on paper 
which can be purchased from the Sun 
Journal in a roll for about $3.   Please cut 
paper into 6 1/2 inch squares.  We will 
demonstrate how to quilt your quilt using a 
walking foot.  If you have questions, please 
contact either one of us (Alvina Diello 638-
8961 or Pat Phillips 288-5625).  Looking 
forward to seeing you there! 

 

 

 

mailto:chris.babich@gmail.com
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TRQG 2015 CALENDAR 

Nov 26  THANKSGIVING  

DECEMBER 2015    

Dec 3 9:30 
Board Meeting &  
Stitch’n’chat  

Dec 10 11:30-2:00 Holiday Luncheon Flame Restaurant 

Dec 17 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

Dec 24  CHRISTMAS EVE  

Dec 31  NEW YEARS EVE  

JANUARY 2016    

Jan 7 9:30 
Board Meeting &  
Stitch’n’chat  

Jan 14 10:00-12:00 Business Meeting Please arrive 30 min prior to meeting 

Jan 18-22  Winter Retreat Clam Digger Inn 

Jan21 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

Jan 22 9:30 Basic Quilting Class  1  

Jan 28 9:30 – 1:30 
Community Service  
Workshop See “Community Quilts” for supplies to bring 

Jan 23-Feb 25   DUFFY CENTER QUILTDISPLAY 

FEBRUARY    

Feb 4 9:30 
Board Meeting &  
Stitch’n’chat  

Feb 11 10:00 Business Meeting  

Feb 18 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

Feb 19 9:30 Basic Quilting Class 2  

Feb 25 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

MARCH    

Mar 3 9:30 
Board Meeting &  
Stitch’n’chat  

Mar 10 9:30 Business Meeting  

Mar 17 9:30 Stitch’n’cha  
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Mar 18 9:30 Basic Quilting Class 3  

Mar 21-25  Spring Retreat Clam Digger Inn 

Mar 24 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

    

APRIL    

Apr 7 9:30 
Board Meeting &  
Stitch’n’chat  

Apr 14 10:00 
Business Meeting 
& Lecture 

Busting UFO’s and Trunk Show by Karen  
Comstock 

Apr 15 9:30 Basic Quilting Class 4  

Apr 21 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

Apr 28 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

Apr 9:30 Stitch’n’chat  

 

QUILT SHOWS, FESTIVALS AND EVENTS: 

     2015 
December 5, 2015  Greenville Quilters Day of Sharing, 1st Christian Church 2810 14th St, Greenville,  

NC 27858  starts at 9:00 with Brunch at 10:00am  Bring a can good or two for Charitable Giving Box 

Bring newcomers, relatives and guild members  Please call or email Chris Gillespie 

(gillescris@live.com or 513-910-2937) to make your reservation 

  

 

2016 
 
Jan 23-Feb 22 Duffy Gallery TRQG Show  

 

3 - 6 February SHOP HOP – Check with local quilt shops for more info 

 

April 2-3 2016 Quilters By The Sea Guild in conjunction with the Brooklyn Arts Center special 

show in Wilmington at the Brooklyn Arts Center. 

 Apr 15 – 17 Warrenton Quilt Days,  Warrenton, NC   www.warrentonquiltdays.com for more 

info 

mailto:gillescris@live.com
http://www.warrentonquiltdays.com/
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Aug 20 2016 - Carolina Pine Needle Quilters Guild Special Anniversary Edition class with 

Missouri Star Quilt Shop Owner, Jenny Doan!  More information to follow soon. 

Oct 21 & 22 2016 Twin Rivers Quilt Guild ñBee By The Riverò  Quilt Show, New Bern, NC 
 

 

 

OUR 2016 RAFFEL QUILT 

 

 
 
 
 



Page 10 of 11 

BASIC QUILTING CLASSES 
There will be a new Basic Quilting Class starting in January.  This class will be co-taught by 
Sandra Egolf and Chris Babich. We will cover all the basics to include straight piecing, applique, 
and curved piecing. See the picture below. The wall hanging is 5 pieced blocks and 4 plain 
blocks with a border. If you are a member and feel you need to work on basic quilt skills this 
class is for you! The class will be 6 sessions long. The first session starts on Friday January 22 
at 9:30.  All classes will be on the third Friday of the month at Tabernacle Baptist Church where 
we meet for our business meetings. The last class will be in June. Both hand and machine 
piecing will be used. 
 
We have nine people who have already signed up for this class so we have 6 more spots. If you 
would like to join us please email Chris Babich at chris.babich@gmail.com.  The total cost for 
the classes will be $10.00. If you have questions, please call me or Sandra. Our phone numbers 
are in the directory. In late December, early January we will send you some information to you 
so you can gather fabric, etc.  
 
Both Sandra and I are excited about this class and hope you can join us.     
 

   

mailto:chris.babich@gmail.com
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FOR SALE 
  
New  Never used.   Janome Model 1600P Professional QC  
Asking: $550.00   Call Janet for more info  Janet Keefe 
 
 
 
Adjustable quilt frame, 90 inches long. $30.00       please call: Pat Kruger 252-634-9583. 
 
 
 
Successful Quilting Library Books. The set contains 14 hardcover books on a range of quilting 
topics from design to finish, including machine quilting, embellishing, and expert techniques, 
among others.  They're color illustrated with easy to follow directions.  Each book has about 130 
pp.  They're great for reference, especially for those new to quilting.  $25 for the set.  Email 
Marty Dzioba if interested: dziobas@sddenlink.net. 

 

 

 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
 

 
Dancing Threads Longarm Quilting Studio 
     Gail Banks 
     2540 Ten Mile Fork Road 
     Trenton, NC  28585 
      Phone: 252-671-2970 
      "10 percent discount to guild members" 
 
 

mailto:dziobas@sddenlink.net.

